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Sanctuary Advisory Council 
GREATER FARALLONES NATIONAL MARINE SANCTUARY 

 
Maria Brown 
Sanctuary Superintendent 
Greater Farallones National Marine Sanctuary 
 
Dear Maria Brown, 
 
The Greater Farallones National Marine Sanctuary Advisory 
Council (GFNMS/SAC) has expressed their support for additional 
exploratory cruises necessary to more accurately delineate and 
characterize deep sea coral and sponge habitat in the expansion 
portion of our Sanctuary, particularly in the vicinity of the Point 
Arena Biogenic Area South (PABAS), an area that has recently 
been proposed to be opened for bottom trawling. 
 
Since the revisiting of the Pacific Fishery Management Council’s 
(PFMC) Essential Fish Habitat (EFH) process, a number of areas, 
including the Point Arena Biogenic Area South (PABAS), have 
been subject to PFMC review.  The Greater Farallones Sanctuary 
Advisory Council is interested in acquiring more information 
regarding the geographic extent and nature of sensitive seafloor 
habitats susceptible to injury from bottom contact fishing gear and 
from ocean acidification associated with climate change impacts. 
 
Consistent with the priorities of the GFNMS Sanctuary 
Management Plan, the GFNMS Sanctuary Advisory Council 
believes that further targeted exploration of relevant benthic 
habitats, involving multibeam mapping, substrate characterization 
and mapping, ROV and AUV cruises, low-impact acoustic surveys 
used in conjunction with video modeling and groundtruthing of 
rocky substrates in areas of potential fragile deep-sea corals - 
combined with additional detailed analysis of existing data from 
past cruises - will inevitably benefit future PFMC decisions. It will 
also enable the GFNMS/SAC to duly participate in making 
informed recommendations on the full range of present and future 
proposed groundfish EFH management measures. 
 
Thank you for your attention to this matter. 
 
 
 
 
Sincerely, 
John Largier, Chair 
Greater Farallones National Marine Sanctuary Advisory Council 
 
 


